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City of Detroit  

 
  

JAMES E. TATE JR. 
CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT PRO-TEMPORE  

DISTRICT 1   

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: James E. White, Police Chief, Police Department.  

THRU: Budget, Finance, and Audit Standing Committee 

FROM:  Council President Pro Tempore James E. Tate Jr. 

DATE: Friday, March 24, 2023 

RE: Police Department FY 2023-2024 Budget Questions 

 

 
Following the Police Department's FY 2023-2024 budget hearing on March 20, 2023, please respond to 
the following questions.  
 

1. Please describe cold case and victim advocacy programs.  

2. List which precincts and units have cold case and victim advocacy.  

3. List which precincts have specially trained staff regarding cold case and victim advocacy.  

4. Please describe the CIT program.  

5. What is the current status of Radio Patrol?  

6. How many Radio Patrols are in District 1?  

7. What are plans for Radio Patrol expansion?  

8. What is the status of the Greenlight Program thus far?  

9. How many officers are currently certified to be weighmasters? Additionally, please provide a 

breakdown of where weighmasters are stationed by district. 

10. How many cameras and alert systems have been installed in the city since City Council approved 

the new ShotSpotter contract in 2022?  

a. How many alerts have been recorded since installation? 

b. How many open cases have been initiated?  

c. How many closed cases were investigated?  

d. How many alerts have led to prosecution? 

e. How many weapons have been recovered?  
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f. Since the city started utilizing ShotSpotter, how many alerts have led to gun-related 

convictions?  

g. How many cameras and alert systems have been installed by district? 

If there are any questions, please contact Sumaiyah Ahmed, at sumaiyah.ahmed@detroitmi.gov. 

Thank you, 

 

CC: Honorable Council Members 

Mr. Malik Washington, Mayor’s Office 

Mr. Steve Watson, Office of the Chief Financial Officer 
 

mailto:sumaiyah.ahmed@detroitmi.gov

